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ANTHC supports SB 168 and SB 169 as important steps in increasing the trauma care capacity in the state.

The Alaska Native Tribal Health Consortium (ANTHC) is a tribally controlled, non-profit statewide tribal
health organization formed pursuant to federal law to provide a range of medical and community health
services for more than 130,000 Alaska Natives. It is part of the Alaska Tribal Health System (ATHS), which
is owned and managed by the 231 federally-recognized tribes in Alaska and by their respective regional
health organizations.

ANTHC and Southcentral Foundation jointly manage the Alaska Native Medical Center (ANMC), the tertiary
hospital of the ATHS located in Anchorage. ANMC is the only Level II Trauma Center in the Indian Health
Service/tribal health system nationally. ANMC is also the only Level Il Trauma Center in Alaska. The
nearest Level | Trauma Center is in Seattle.

Trauma system development is a public health priority. A comprehensive system of trauma care is an
essential part of the public safety net. Regionalized trauma systems based on a network of coordinated
Trauma Centers designated at the appropriate level improves health outcomes and reduces costs. ANMC, as
the highest level designated Trauma Center in the State of Alaska, is the lynchpin for the state’s trauma
system, and provides the foundation for continued statewide system development.

Trauma Center designations were created as a way to improve outcomes for patients who face extraordinary
medical issues. On balance, early and appropriate medical attention to life-threatening health issues reduces
overall length of stay in the hospital and reduced complications for many patients. Without trauma care, the
costs of health care for trauma patients will be greater, including trauma patients who are Medicaid eligible.

The cost of providing trauma care at ANMC has more than doubled over the past four years and funding has
not kept pace. ANMC’s Trauma Center simply cannot be maintained at current revenue levels. I[f ANMC’s
Trauma Center designation is discontinued because funding levels have rendered the service unsustainable,
the hospital faces reductions in staffing. Diversions of patients to non-tribal providers would increase, and
because the federal government reimburses 100% of the cost of services provided for Native clients at Native
facilities but a smaller percentage at non-tribal providers, there would be an increased cost to the state’s
general fund budget.

ANTHC supports SB 168 and SB 169 as important steps by the State to encourage and support appropriate
trauma care options for Alaskans. Because we are Alaska’s only Level II Trauma Center we
recommend removing the language in section (d) on Page 2, Line 11, that limits appropriations to
any one facility 25%.

Thank you for your consideration.



